
WHEATLAND CITY COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 
SPECIAL MEETING 

BUDGET WORKSHOP 
January 23, 2008 

6:00 p.m. 
 

Mayor Pro Tem Schnede called the special meeting of the Wheatland City Council to order at 
6:00 p.m. at the Wheatland City Hall with council members Prachar, Schnede, Rohling and Patterson 
present. Also present were city employees Matt Cavey and Laurie Ganzer, Fire Chief Pat Steward, 
Fireman Jess Heileman and several other members of the public.  
 

At a hearing requested by Paul Stankee regarding the removal of his dog from Wheatland City 
limits due to a complaint filed by Mary Dewys on January 11, 2008 in which Mr. Stankee’s dog was at 
large and attacked her dog while it was tied out on the Dewys property. Mr. Stankee did not feel that his 
dog should be considered a dangerous animal. Mr. Stankee felt that the situation was not handled 
properly. The Council informed Mr. Stankee that they did not agree with his findings and would seek to 
have the animal removed, until such time the animal will need to be quarantined at an appropriate facility. 
Stankee then asked who’s responsibility it would be to pay the impoundment fees. Council member 
Schnede will contact the City attorney on January 24, 2008 to inquire about the financial responsibility for 
the containment fees and any other costs incurred while the situation is being reviewed.  
 
A motion to purchase pizza was made by Prachar with a second by Rohling. All ayes. 
 
The remainder of the meeting was used for working on the 2009 proposed budget. 
 
A motion to adjourn at 10:00 p.m. was made by Rohling with a second by Patterson. All ayes. 
 
 
 
        ____________________________ 
        Century Schnede, Mayor Pro tem 
 
 
Attest: 
 
 
_________________________ 
Laurie Ganzer, City Clerk 
 
 
 
 
          
          


